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5. Approval of Minutes 
April 8 Meeting:  
Robert Cormia requested that Patrick Morriss re-send email with text of Dr. King’s “Letter 
from Birmingham Jail” so that the minutes could properly reflect those comments. 
Motion: Adopt minutes with above described pending amendments 
Ben Kaupp first, Eric Reed second 
Result: adopted by consensus. 
 

6. Consent Calendar 
The updated consent calendar was presented. Ana Maravilla (DRC/VRC), Rachel Mudge 
(STEM), and Mona Rawal (BSS) will continue in the academic year 2024-25. 
 
The Summer Cabinet was discussed and will consist of officers.  
 
Curriculum committee members will be updated after the last CCC meeting. 
 
Academic Senate is still actively collecting names for Tenure Review Committee at-large 
members for those entering 2024-25 Phase 1. Patrick Morriss was added to the at-large 
faculty pool along with David Marasco. 
 
Ben Kaupp announced that rumors have again floated that we may be the only district in the 
state still on the quarter system and emphasized the need for representation in the ASCCC 
regarding common course numbering. Evan Gilstrap highlighted the importance of attending 





Alison argued that Foothill should dedicate at least one day for training and adopting 
continuous improvement practices. She commented that it’s crucial to advocate for this 
effort as it represents a significant cultural shift requiring substantial effort. However, there is 
concern that the accreditation team might not fully appreciate the work invested. 
 
Elaine Kuo emphasized that the College is not "in trouble" due to the efforts already made, 
but the focus should be on the impact on student learning. She highlighted the need to see 
tangible improvements in student outcomes, stressing the importance of connecting 
meaningful conversations to these outcomes. 
 
Janie Garcia highlighted the importance of including classified staff in this effort, noting that 
staff often have more direct contact with students in areas such as admissions, records, and 
financial aid. 
 
Elaine added that the focus should not be on achieving immediate, dramatic results but 
rather on showing consistent, incremental progress over time in key areas. 
 

12. AY24/25 Schedule Planning (on agenda as item 10) 
Kurt Hueg discussed the need to align District enrollment with constrained budgets. He 
noted that despite efforts, the District couldn’t grow out of the “hold harmless” status and 
now faces a two-year “step-down” process. The challenge is funding the schedule with 
existing funds using one-time money. 
 
Kurt showed data on Full-Time Equivalent Students (FTES) and load, illustrating the total 
load for this year and the reduction planned for next year. He emphasized the necessity to 
reduce FTES and showed the impact of decreasing Full-Time Equivalent Faculty (FTEF) 
load allocations. Each division is determining how to reduce their schedules. He mentioned 
efforts to add seats to classes through Career Technical Education (CTE) and non-credit 
courses but highlighted a projected loss of nearly 500 FTES in the upcoming academic 
year. 
 
Ben Kaupp read a question from Julie Jenkins about the decision to add a new Vice 
Chancellor at the District level when College budgets are strained. Kurt responded that he 
would bring the question to the appropriate parties. 
 
Sara Cooper inquired about different funding sources, such as the 1320 budget and the full-
time faculty budget, and whether these funds could be combined or managed to mitigate 
funding reductions. Kurt explained the reallocation of funds over the past few years and the 
lack of the usual carry-forward budget funding. 
 
Kurt mentioned discussions with Bret Watson about the 1320 and full-time budgets. Sara 
expressed concerns about making projected cuts now and then potentially adding funds 
back at the last minute, highlighting the chaos this process creates. She advocated for a 
more strategic approach to managing class sizes and supporting students in multi-year 
programs. 
 
Kurt clarified that the goal is not to make cuts and then add funds back later but to be 
consistent in planning the schedule and avoid the “whiplash” effect. 
 

13. BP 5110 (First Read) 



14. Constitution & Bylaws Revision (Second Read) 
Patrick outlined the overall goal to revise the constitution by moving representation on 
committees, duties and responsibilities of senators, a list of all committees, and procedures 
for conducting meetings into six pages of bylaws. 
 
A motion was needed to approve the proposed amendments and move them to the 
elections committee. 
Motion: Advance amendements to elections committee, after edits for mechanics and 
flow. 
Sara Cooper first, Ben Kaupp second 
Result: approved 



 
16. Curriculum Updates 

Ben Kaupp reported that, with input from the Academic Senate and various other sources, 
the lifelong learning requirement has been reduced to one course. Additionally, largely due 
to the research and advocacy by Geoff Matthews, the lab requirement will be retained. 
Geoff informed the Curriculum Committee that the two courses affected were those most 
likely to be pursued by students aiming for a local AA degree. For math and quantitative 
reasoning, efforts are being made to move as many courses as possible from Area V to the 
new Area 2. Ben is scheduled to meet with his counterparts at De Anza to compare 
progress on these changes. 

 
17. Nominations for District Academic Senate President 

De Anza and Foothill take turns selecting the Academic Senate President. Last year, De 
Anza nominated Kathryn Mauer. This year, it’s Foothill’s turn to nominate, and Kathryn 
Mauer has expressed interest in serving a third term. 
Motion: Nominate Kathryn Maurer for President of District Academic Senate. 
Lety Serna first, Tracee Cunningham second 
Result: approved by consensus. 

 
18. Resolution on Sustained Dialogues (Second Read) 

Ben Kaupp presented the resolution on sustained dialogues, noting that the first "whereas" 
statement was removed. He further reminded that the resolution was intended to be a 
starting point for discussion and edits by this body. 
 
Stephanie Chan read a long letter from Suzy Quezada, who expressed concern that all 
conversations about certain topics might be moved to meetings outside the Academic 
Senate. Stephanie will forward Suzie's letter. Suzie questioned who determines whether an 
issue is geopolitical. 
 
Nurzhamal Akybekova, a classified employee (TEA), spoke about the resolution as 
discussed at the last meeting. She commented on the authors of the ceasefire resolution 
and discussed the "Open Dialogue" resolution in light of recent overruling. She argued that 
labeling the issue as "geopolitical" ignores the US tax funding of Israel and the US-Israel 
police exchange program, which she linked to the militarization of US policing. Nurzhamal 
criticized the "Open Dialogue" resolution as a suppression tool under the guise of equity and 
noted the lack of communication with the authors of the ceasefire resolution, fostering 
distrust among BIPOC communities. She urged the Senate to stop using silencing tactics 
and to address these issues within the body. 
 
Sara Cooper expressed concerns about the resolution, stating that the group hasn't settled 
on whether to have political or non-political conversations within the Academic Senate. She 
believed the resolution's purpose is to move difficult conversations out of the Senate. 
 
Lety Serna added that the resolution did not encourage dialogue between the group and the 
authors of the first resolution. 
 



for these conversations. She emphasized the importance of dialogue between the authors 
to ensure meaningful discussions. She noted that 400 students and alumni had requested a 
resolution for a ceasefire, which did not involve asking for money. 
 
Patrick acknowledged the complexity of the resolution's resolves. 
 
Destiny also commented on hiring processes, equity, and diversity. 
  
The discussion will continue at the next meeting. 
 

19. For the Good of the Order 
Fatima mentioned an upcoming meeting. 
 
Carolyn noted that the last conversation on shared values is scheduled for Wednesday at 
noon. She suggested contacting her for more details. The theme will be "Food and Joy to 


